

B. J. Walker, Commissioner

Georgia Department of Human Resources • Division of Public Health • Stuart T. Brown, M.D., Director 2 Peachtree Street NW • Suite 15.470 • Atlanta, Georgia 30303-3142 404-657-2700 • FAX: 404-657-2715

October 6, 2005

Dan DeLawyer Regulatory and Product Manager FRALO Plastech One General Motors Drive Syracuse, NY 13206

Subject: Review of the FRALO "SEPTECH" Polyethylene Pump/Dosing Tanks

Dear Mr. DeLawyer:

The Georgia Division of Public Health's Environmental Health State Program office is in receipt of plans and specifications for the polyethylene pump/dosing tanks manufactured by your company. Plan reviews were conducted to determine if the models and capacities presented meet the provisions of the Georgia Rules for On-site Sewage Management Systems, section 290-5-26-.05 (1) "Septic Tanks", "Minimum Design and Construction" and Sections "D" and "E" of the referenced Manual for On-site Sewage Management Systems (hereafter referred to as the Manual). Following are the results of the review(s).

FRALO Plastech tank series ST-500, ST-750, ST-900, ST-1000E, ST-1060, ST-1250, and ST-1500 for use as pump/dosing tanks.

Note: The 1000-gallon and larger capacity tanks may be interchangeably used as septic tanks with partitions installed based upon prior approval by this Department.

The plans and specifications for the above listed tanks are **hereby approved** for manufacture and installation in the State of Georgia. Design specifications meet the minimum design and construction requirements stated in Rule 290-5-26-.05 (1) and the current Manual for On-site Sewage Management System. Copies of this letter and installation instructions will be provided to nineteen Georgia Public Health District Environmental Health Program Managers for dissemination to their respective county staff.

The Department reserves the right to conduct on-site field evaluations of your manufacturing plant as well as any field installations involving your tanks as deemed necessary. Department of Human Resources Division of Public Health staff or Environmental Health personnel employed by a County Board of Health may conduct inspections. Such evaluations may include evaluating your products to ensure that they meet specifications, detailed in your plans, in accordance with the Manual.

Should you have additional questions regarding this approval document, feel free to contact me.

Respectfully.

Gregory R. Harless

Land Use Program Consultant

Environmental Health Section Two Peachtree Street, NW 13th Floor, Suite 13.413 Atlanta, GA 30303-3186 Telephone: 404-657-6534

FAX: 404-657-6516

E-mail: grharless@dhr.state.ga.us

cc: Scott Uhlich, Director, Land Use Program

District Environmental Health Directors